Main Office

33 Airport Center Drive

Suite 202

New Windsor, New York 12553 

(845) 567-3100

fax:  (845) 567-3232

e-mail:  mheny@mhepc.com
Principal Emeritus:
RICHARD D. McGOEY, P.E. (NY & PA)

WILLIAM J. HAUSER, P.E. (NY, NJ & PA)

[image: image1.png]



McGOEY, HAUSER and EDSALL

CONSULTING ENGINEERS D.P.C.
MARK J. EDSALL, P.E., P.P. (NY, NJ & PA)









MICHAEL W. WEEKS, P.E. (NY, NJ & PA)









MICHAEL J. LAMOREAUX, P.E. (NY, NJ, PA, VT, VA & CT)

PATRICK J. HINES
LYLE R. SHUTE, P.E. LEED-AP (NY, NJ, PA)





McDonalds-Route 32/North Plank Rd.(17-26)        -2-
15 March 2018

TOWN OF NEWBURGH

PLANNING BOARD

TECHNICAL REVIEW COMMENTS
PROJECT:



MCDONALDS ROUTE 32-NORTH PLANK ROAD 




PROJECT NO.:


17-26

PROJECT LOCATION:

SECTION 76, BLOCK 1, LOT 1.1
REVIEW DATE:


9 MARCH 2018


MEETING DATE:


15 MARCH 2018
PROJECT REPRESENTATIVE:
HARRIS BEACH/BOHLER ENGINEERING- WARREN NJ

1. The Applicants have submitted a Stormwater Pollution Prevention Plan for the project
   identifying the project will be evaluated as a re-development project due to the decrease in

   impervious surfaces proposed during the reconstruction of the facility.  This office finds the

   re-development analysis appropriate for the site.  The Stormwater Management Plan for the

   site incorporates a proprietary water quality device. The propose proprietary structure meets 
   NYSDEC requirements as DEC has adapted NJCAT/NJDEP approval for proprietary
   products.
2. Based on the implementation of a Stormwater Management Plan the site will require a
   Stormwater Facilities Maintenance Agreement for long term operation and maintenance of

   the stormwater management on the site.

3. The site will require an erosion and sediment control inspection fee in the amount of
   $2,000.00. 

4. The project has been revised based on Planning Board and Consultant input to incorporated
   sidewalks along the North Plank Road NYSDOT Route 32 frontage.  In addition to the
   sidewalk a dry laid stone wall landscape feature has been incorporated to address design 
   guidelines of parking within front yard setbacks.  The dry laid stone wall encroaches into the
   DOT right of way along portions of the frontage.  NYSDOT review and approval of these
   features is required.

5. Previous comments identified the potential for roadway dedication of those areas within 25
   feet of the center line of Gardnertown Road and Gidney Avenue, along the property frontage. 
   This should be addressed with the Highway Superintendent and Town Attorney as
   appropriate.

6. Orange County Planning Department referral can be sent at this time since site development 
   details have been provided.

7. Details of the stone wall construction should be added to the plan.

8. Previous comments dated 30 October 2017 requested the Stormwater Management Plan

   address capacity of the existing stormwater piping under Gidney Avenue.  Existing 12 inch

   diameter pipe is identified while a new 18 inch diameter pipe is directed to this existing 

   stormwater conveyance system.

9. Confirmation of coordination with light fixtures to previously approved site plans located east

   of this project should be confirmed.  Lighting details should be provided.
Respectfully submitted,

McGoey, Hauser and Edsall

Consulting Engineers, D.P.C.
_________________________ 

Patrick J. Hines
Principal
PJH/kbw
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